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Site Report – Chignik Lake – Month, Year 
To: Superintendent Ty Mase  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Matthew Stark, Head Teacher , 
Chignik Lake 

 

Outstanding Activities and Events 
February 7 – Valentine Arts and Crafts  
     Student council did Valentine’s Day crafts with elementary students 
February 13 – 100th Day of School  
     Elementary did 100 day activities aligned with the different content areas.  
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February 14th – Valentine’s Day Cake Walk/Bake Sale 
      Student Council held a bake sale/cake walk fundraiser. This event was well attended and most (the lucky 
ones) left with a bake good or other prize.  

Personnel  
Staff has been working together to meet the students’ needs. We have been having weekly staff meeting to 
discuss upcoming events and address any issues. These have been very helpful to keep everyone working 
together.  

Standards Based System 
The teachers are feeling the crunch to get all the content taught before the end of the school year, other 
than that our students are progressing through the LPSD system.  We have been working this year on 
students understanding what levels they are on, what standards they are working one, what they need to 
learn or do to master a standard, and what they need to do to pass levels. We hope to expand on this next 
year and return to a focus on our LPSD Standards Based System.  

Curriculum Progress 
Students do enjoy the Cultural Awareness standards as they allow lots of differentiation in the type of 
projects student can complete to show mastery.   

Technology Progress 
All our technology is working. Our iPads have been tested for PEAKS testing and are ready. Our next test is 
our laptops. We do not anticipate any problems.  

Facility Update 
All is running smoothly, thanks to the maintenance department.  

LSAC Activity 
An LSAC meeting was held on February 12th. The minutes have been sent in to be included in the board 
book.  

Volunteer Report 
None to report  

Trips Planned 
Perryville student event – March 23 – 26  

Pupil Attendance 
February attendance rate was 95% 

Student and Staff Safety 
Students have been following the district cold weather clothing policy when traveling.  

Subsistence Calendar 
We are enjoying the promise of a long summer, but wonder if with fewer school days, it does not allow for 
going far enough with our lessons.  Perhaps the breadth and shortness of some of our lessons is not going 
deep enough in the content for true student understanding and mastery.  
 
We are looking next year, to have more of our events or guest speakers in the 1st semester, so this leaves 
the 2nd semester for more focus on classroom learning and instruction.  
 
We would like, if possible, to have more district events earlier, so the last two months can be focused on the 
classroom instruction.  

 


